
2016-2017 RHS (Secondary Section) PTA Chairlady’s Report

Dear Fellow Parents and Guardians, Fathers, Principal, Teachers and Students,   

The 2016-2017 RHS (Secondary Section) PTA Executive organized various activities, endeavoring to fulfill the 
following missions: 
(a) Organizing recreational activities for students, parents and teachers;
(b) Facilitating parent-school communication. 

Appreciation Fruit Giving (19 December 2016)
The committee members prepared and delivered the fruits to Fathers, Principal, Teachers, Admin staff in 
General Office, school bus drivers and the handymen as a token of appreciation on their services to the students.

Teacher Student Day cum Fund-raising Dress Causal Day (20 December 2016)
PTA Committee Members conjunct with parent volunteers designed the games with different kind of prizes, 
prepared some authentic snacks, such as curry fish balls. The students have full of fun with their schoolmates 
and teachers.  They enjoyed the curry fish balls.

Flower Market (20 January 2017)
The Economics Department of Secondary Section invited us to join this event in order to let the students to trail 
–run a business from their learning and to let other students to feel the atmosphere of CNY, PTA Committee 
Members prepare the items for selling and some parent volunteers help on the event day.  

Essay Writing Competition (March 2017)
With organizing this event together with the teachers, we provided an opportunity for the students in practicing 
their writing skills and having a chance to learn not only from the classmates and motivate the schoolmates to 
enhance their ability and development.

Family Excursion Day (May 2017)
This year, we organized the BBQ with some team-building games for the students and their families in Shek O.  
Although the weather was unstable in the afternoon, all the participants enjoyed the activities.

I would like to take this opportunity to thanks all the parents and guardians, school personnel, PTA Executive 
Members and parent volunteers for their kind support of the year.  

I wish the coming new PTA committee all the best and continue to strengthen the co-operation between parents 
and the school.     

Mariyam Ma
Chairlady
RHS (Secondary Section) PTA 2016-2017


